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Meeting Minutes 

The November 16th, 2022 meeting of Edmund Terrill Chapter No 34 was held at the First United Bank in 

Sherman, TX. President Gary Barker called the meeting to order at 12:00 PM. A prayer was offered by 

Chaplain Don Babbs followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag and Honor to the Texas 

Flag along with the SAR Pledge. 

President Barker welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

Attending were Compatriots Don Babbs, Gary Barker, John Greer, Ray Hargis, John Hunt, T.L. Holden,  

Bill Hurst, Ted Wilson, Jerry Vaughn. Guest attending, Cathy Barker DAR, Ruth Ann Hurst DAR. 

Present Barker welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

 

Medals and Certificates. 

The following medals and certificates were present by President Gary Barker. 

SAR Years of Service Certificates. 

10 Years 

Harvey Davis (not present), Wade Graves (not present), Charles Hilbert (not present), Thomas McGee 

(not present), Barry O’Neal (not present). 

20 Years - Paul Mattoon (not present). 

Chapter Roger Sherman Metal - Paul Mattoon (not present), Chad Smith (not present). 

Roger Sherman Metal Oak Cluster - Don Babbs, T.L. Holden, Ted Wilson, Ray Hargis, Wade Graves (not 

present), Gary Barker. 

Meritorious Service Metal - Ray Hargis 

Military War Service Metal with Vietnam Bar - John Hunt 

SAR Wounded Warrior Coin = John Hunt 

Chapter District Service Metal = Ted Wilson 

250th Bronze, Silver, and Gold - Gary Barker, T.L. Holden, Ted Wilson, Ray Hargis, John Greer, Don Babbs. 

 

The October meeting minutes are posted on the chapter web site. Ted Wilson made a motion to accept 

the minutes. Seconded by Don Babbs. Motion passed. 

The Treasurer’s report was not available. 

An audit committee of Ray Hargis, Wade Graves, and Ted Wilson was appointed. 

Present Barker reported the Chapter is applying for a new Tax-ID number. 

 

Veterans Activates 

John Greer reported he had presented a program at the Rockwall Chapter SAR. 

 

 

 



 
 

Dues Notice  

If you have not paid your dues for the year 2023 they are due by December 31, 2022. After that date you 

are suspended, and it takes a lot of work for reinstatement after your dues have been paid. You can pay 

them on- line at https://www.txssar.org/dues.htm 

  

Announcements 

On Dec. 17th Bill and Ruth Ann Hurst will have a 50 Year marriage celebration in Telephone, TX. 

  

Chaplain Don Babbs offered a closing prayer. The Recessional was recited, and the meeting closed at 

1:10 P.M. 

The next meeting will be on January 18th. 2023 at the First United Bank in Sherman. 
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